
NEXTGEN 
IMAGE MODULE 

DEMONSTRATION 

This demonstration illustrates some of the 
ways in which you can use graphic images in 
NextGen. 
 
This has been prepared for EHR 5.8 & KBM 
8.3, though you may see some minor cosmetic 
variations at times. 
 
Use the keyboard or mouse to pause, review, & 
resume as necessary. 



There are several places within NextGen 
where useful images are available to 
assist in documentation.  For example, on 
the Procedures Template, click Cervix. 



An image of the cervix appears. 



Note all of the tools at the top of the screen.  
Anyone who is familiar with using most any graphics 
editor will be able to use these to draw lines, 
shapes, add text, etc., just as you would in those 
programs.  If you hover the mouse cursor over the 
tool icon, a popup will tell you what that tool will do.  
With a little trial & error, you’ll be able to do any 
annotation you feel necessary.   



When you’re done, click Save.  (You can also 
use Control-S.  In addition, if you try to close 
the image, you’ll be prompted to save it.) 



Type a name, then click Save. 
(You don’t need to change the image type/format.) 



If you display the History Bar, you’ll see the image 
has been saved as a component of today’s encounter. 



You can open the Image 
Module directly through the 
module buttons or “tic tack 
toe board” at the bottom of 
the History Bar. 

As displayed here, you 
can also choose to have 
the Image Module button 
display on your toolbar. 



You can scroll through a number of useful stock 
images.  Here we’ll open one called face.bmp. 



Here we’ve drawn & labeled a laceration, & 
saved the image with the name Facial lac. 



Note that you can also browse to images that you have on the 
computer desktop, or elsewhere, such as on the hard drive or 
a USB thumb drive.  NextGen can import most common image 
types, such as BMP & JPG. 
You can also import PDF files in this manner, which comes in 
handy if you want to save a PDF document to the encounter. 



If the computer is hooked up to a scanner, paper 
images can also be scanned into NextGen.  While this 
can be done through the Image Module, most commonly 
this will be done by designated staff members using 
another tool, the Image Control System. 
In this way, any drawing, form, letter, report, or other 
item received on paper can be saved to a specific 
encounter on the NextGen chart. 



This concludes the 
NextGen Image Module 

demonstration. 

Half the people you know are below average.  
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